March 2023

Town of Richmond 203 Bridge Street P.O. Box 285 (mailing) Richmond, VT 05477

To Whom It May Concern -

Umiak Outdoor Outfitters is filing for a conditional use permit for the summer season of 2023. Umiak has been running public tubing tours out of our seasonal Richmond location (4 W Main Street) for two summers and river paddling tours for thirty plus years.

We believe our goal, in filing for the conditional use permit, is completely aligned with The Richmond Conservation Committee, The Parking Advisory Committee, and fulfills the criteria found in the Conservation Reserve Fund.

In comparison to a request filed by the Richmond Parking committee for a grant of Wetland Delineation work from 2021, while we are not seeking funding, it reads, "This project meets the General Criteria of the Conservation Reserve Fund Policy in the following ways. The project "contributes toward the acquisition or permanent projection of natural, agricultural or historic resources of importance to Richmond." (General Criterion 1).

The project will also "protect, enhance and provide public access to a natural or recreation area." (General Criterion 4). In addition, the project meets the Natural Resources Protection Criteria in the following ways. The project will "preserve river, stream, and wetland quality." (Natural Resources Protection Criterion 1) The project also "supports low- or no-cost outdoor recreational activities such as fishing, hiking, skiing, hunting, swimming, canoeing, etc. (Natural Resources Protection Criterion 7)." Mariano, Diane, and Lou Borie. "Richmond Conservation Committee." RichmondVT.Gov, 13 Sept. 2021. www.richmondvt.gov/fileadmin/files/Archive/2018/11/2f-2021 OverockerPark-Wetland-Delineation.pdf

Umiak would like to propose a removable style ladder on the riverbank of the Winooski River at the bend of Overocker Park. The purpose of this ladder is to protect against riverbank erosion from the public climbing up and down the bank. This will also provide safe footing for river take-outs and access. This removable style ladder has been designed and implemented all over Northeastern Rivers by the caretakers of The Northern River Canoe Trail. The ladder varies in size, but a basic design uses 3x8" rough-cut cedar steps. The other measurements are calculated by using some basic algebra (rise/run) of the bank to river. The structure itself is anchored using 3'Helical anchor sets and some rebar.

Umiak would oversee the installation, maintenance, and removal of the ladder. Our top priority is protecting not only the safety of our clients but of our fellow recreationalists as well as the fragile ecosystem of the river. Umiak feels that this small project meets all guidelines laid out in the Conditional Use Applications general and specific standards. The most relevant point in our situation is as follows; In the specific standards section, third bullet point down, it reads

"Outside storage of goods, parts, supplies, vehicles machinery, and other personal property shall be appropriate to the neighborhood and shall not impair safety." While our ladder will be stored outside, we feel that we will only be enhancing the community with a safer access/takeout. We also feel that we would be enhancing the protection/prevention of shoreline erosion. The daily foot traffic brought on by the construction of Over Rocker Park will only grow and we feel this will become more hazardous and destructive. In specific standards, bullet point eleven, it reads, "Proposed structures should take advantage of existing slopes and vegetation to provide screening for the project." Our ladder would use the existing riverbank as an anchor while using natural material to blend into the landscape. Also depending on water levels, it may or may not be fully visible. The placement location of the ladder was chosen and selected with much consideration. It would be located on the inside edge of the riverbank, minimizing river flow, and utilizing any natural eddies.

It is important to note, that this ladder was in fact, used last season in this exact spot that we are referencing. It served its diligent duty of keeping recreationalists safe, as well as protected the riverbank from eroding. The stairs were easy to install as well as simple to remove as it is a temporary structure.

As paddlers and recreationalists, we feel that this ladder is in alignment with the original goals of the creation of the park. We only want to further the safety and wellbeing of both recreationalists and of Richmond's natural resources. We also strive to bring tourism to such a unique and diverse economy. We have created great partnerships with local businesses. Our goal is to continue to serve our customers with enhanced experiences while also bringing local businesses more customers.

Umiak would be interested in installing the ladder by May 15, 2023 in anticipation for our summer season. Our river operations conclude in Richmond on September 15, 2023. The removal of the ladder would happen at this point, or in anticipation of a high water event.

We thank you for taking the time to read our application. Any questions, concerns, or problems, feel free to reach out to us at 802.253.2317.

Thank you for your consideration.

Umiak Outdoor Outfitters